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May 13, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the executive to enter into an amendment to the Amended and Restated Solid Waste Interlocal Agreement (New ILA) with the City of Bothell (Bothell).
This amendment to the New ILA replaces the 2011 Amendment (Amendment No. 1) to the 1988 Solid Waste Interlocal Agreement between King County and Bothell. Amendment 

No. 1, which was approved by Ordinance 17112 in July 2011, provides for solid waste generated or collected in areas of Snohomish County annexed to Bothell after January 1, 2011, to be directed to the Snohomish County solid waste system. Amendment No. 1 also protects King County from liability for the solid waste generated and/or collected in future annexations in areas of Snohomish County by Bothell. The amendment to the New ILA contains the same provisions as Amendment No. 1 to the Original ILA. All other terms contained in the New ILA remain in effect. Bothell’s approval of the New ILA is contingent upon the County’s approval of this amendment.

This amendment promotes the growth and built environment and financial stewardship goals of King County’s Strategic Plan and reflects the guiding principles of the plan by promoting regional economic development through partnerships with other jurisdictions and by contributing to management of the County’s assets and capital investments.
In solid waste system planning, the division examines ways that it may affect equity and social justice through its programs and services. This ILA amendment supports the provision of quality services to all residents of Bothell.
Finally, the amendment supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by ensuring services that will protect human health and the environment for all citizens of Bothell.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will ensure that all solid waste from within the City’s current corporate boundaries will remain in the County’s solid waste system through 2040.

If you have any questions or would like more information about this ordinance, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Assistant Division Director of the Solid Waste Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-263-3583.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

   Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Pat D. McLaughlin, Director, Solid Waste Division (SWD), DNRP


Kevin Kiernan, Assistant Division Director, SWD, DNRP

